Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

November 16, 2016
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present:Bill DeMare,Vice President,Neil Smith,Evelyn Bless,Secretary,Alan Preston,,Diane Leeper, Mary Ann Bardi,Frank Mazzie, Susan Gibson, Brenda Heiss, Nancy Stearns, President,Craig Nowicke
Board Members Absent: Rex Henderson
Staff Members Present:Paul Berg, Director
----------------------------------------------------------------------------.------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 4:00p.m. by Nancy Stearns, President
Public comment: none
1. Adoption of Agenda:

Motion: Alan Preston
Second:Diane Leeper
Motion passed:11-0
2. Consent Agenda approved:

Board minutes: October

Committee minutes:  Oct.Governance, November Governance, November Development, 
October Facilities
Motion:Nancy Stearns moved to acceptthe consent agenda and the minutes of the board meeting as amended. A corrected copy will be sent to board members.
Second:Neill Smith
Motion passed:11-0
3. Introduction of new members:  NancyStearns  introducedSusan Gibson and Frank Mazzie. She read a resignation letter from Rex Henderson.  A motion was made to accept Rex’s resignation.

Motion: Allen Preston

Second:  Neill Smith

Motion Passed:  11-0
4. Executive Director’s Report: Paul Berg asked board members to look at the board holiday tree that has been donated to the center for the auction.  He reported on the selection of the public art committee that was made at their meeting yesterday.  He circulated pictures of the submitted artwork.
5. Finance Update:  Alan Preston reported that the yearend report has been done. October was the first month for the new year and shows an $8000 profit. A motion was  needed to approve the MOU for the country:
Motion: Bill DeMare
Second: Diane Leeper
Motion Passed: 11-0
6. Annual Meeting Date:  Bill DeMarereviewed the discussionfrom the last board meeting, and the board’s interest is holding the meeting in January. The meeting will be held January 18, the third Wednesday in January,at 7:00.  There may or may not be a special board meeting held before the meeting. Board officers will be elected in January.  A nominating committee was established. Diane Leeper, and Neill Smith volunteered. They will work with Paul Berg.
7. Holiday Party: (for the board and staff).  Nancy volunteered to host the party again. Sunday, December 11 is the date at 5:00.  Nancy asked for members to bring something to share, like finger food. Please RSVP.
8. Carrollwood Park Conservancy Update:Bill DeMarereported that the project is moving along.  He reviewed some of the plans for the park.  A town hall meeting is planned in the future to get public input as soon as the plans are drawn.
9. Unfinished business: Evelyn mentioned that we need to set the date for a workshop in February.  Bill recommended that several dates be selected and submitted to members.
10. New Business: none
11. Adjournment:Nancy adjourned the meeting at 5:10.
Submitted by:

 Linda Delapenha

Recording Secretary

